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July 9, 2020 

 

Anne E. Callenbach 
816.572.4760 
816.817.6496 Fax 
acallenbach@polsinelli.com 
 
 

Morris L. Woodruff 
Secretary to the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
 

Re: Notice of Change in Corporate Form and Name Change for Wisper 
ISP, Inc. 

Dear Mr. Woodruff: 

Pursuant to 20 CSR 4240.28.011 and 20 CSR 4240-31.015, Wisper ISP, Inc. (“Wisper”), 
by its attorneys, hereby respectfully notifies the Missouri Public Service Commission 
(“Commission”) of its change in name to Wisper ISP, LLC.  Wisper currently holds authority to 
provide telecommunications services and interconnected Voice over Internet Protocol (“VoIP”) 
services pursuant to Docket Nos. CN-2019-0205 and DN-2019-0194.  Wisper also was designated 
as an eligible telecommunications carrier (“ETC”) in Docket No. CA-2019-0196. 
 
 Effective July 7, 2020, Wisper converted from an Illinois corporation to a Delaware limited 
liability company, and now operates under the name Wisper ISP, LLC.  Accompanying this letter 
is documentation from the State of Delaware reflecting the name change.  
 

Also on July 7, 2020, Wisper filed its Application for Registration of a Foreign Limited 
Liability Company with the Missouri Secretary of State.  Accompanying this letter is the 
Application for Registration.  The State of Missouri’s online database has not yet been updated to 
reflect Wisper’s filing, and Wisper will file any additional required Missouri documentation as 
soon as it becomes available. 
 

In accordance with 20 CSR 4240.28.011 pertaining to change in name for a certificate or 
registration, Wisper states that it has reviewed and updated its company contacts in EFIS and will 
submit a notice advising the Commission of the same in this proceeding, once a docket number 
has been established.   
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Further, Wisper further notes that in Docket No. CN-2019-0205, in which Wisper gained 
control of the assets of Aurora Communications, including its license to provide basic local 
telecommunications services granted by the Commission in File No. CA-2007-0175 and its IVoIP 
registration, Wisper adopted Aurora’s tariff then in effect.  Wisper will file a similar notice of its 
adoption of tariff under the new name of Wisper ISP, LLC once a docket number has been 
established for this proceeding.   

 
In accordance with 20 CSR 4240-31.015, pertaining to change in name for an ETC, Wisper 

reaffirms its statements above regarding registration of the new name with the Missouri Secretary 
of State. Wisper further submits that it will continue to comply with all applicable laws and rules 
regarding to ETC designation.  Wisper states that it has reviewed and updated its company contacts 
in EFIS and will submit a notice advising the Commission of the same in this proceeding, once a 
docket number has been established.   

 
Wisper is still in the buildout process to its ETC areas in Missouri, and thus has no current 

ETC customers that will require notice of the name change. 
 
 Please contact the undersigned regarding any questions pertaining to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Anne E. Callenbach 
 
Anne E. Callenbach 
 

 

AEC 
 
 
 
 


